rule changes, when both conferences will try to adopt uniform regulations agreeable to each other. At ten o'clock we will meet and have our rules interpretations. I am chairman of the Fifth District Basketball Rules Committee of the N.C.A.A., and I will conduct the meeting. Them at 2:30 o'clock Saturday afternoon here at Lawrence Coach Tom Scott of the Central Missouri State Teachers College, Warrensburg, will use his basketball players to demonstrate to the high school people here assembled for a basketball clinic different interesting fundamentals that his team will execute. Of course, you will get a story on that through your correspondent. This deponstration will last one-half hour, then I will use the Kansas team to demonstrate a half-hour. Ernie Quigley, who is to referee the game that evening, will talk on officiating. Then we will have the basketbell films shown - those that I made for the Bastman Kodak Company on teaching fundamentals - and also we will have the movie talkie that John Bunn, George Koegan, Dave McMillan, Clair Bee, Dr. Carlson and I shot in Kansas City year before last. All of this is a free basketball clinic which will from from 2:30 to 5 in Hoch Auditorium, the basketball court of the University of Hansas.

ers and their coaches who are invited to be the guests of the University of Kansas Athletic Association at the clinic and the game that evening. The game will be called at 7:30 p.m. and E. C. Quigley and John F. Carmody will be the officials. Already one high school ctach, named Hodges, out at Miller, Kansas, had read about the clinic and wrote me that he would like to come and bring 20 of his players. Miller is quite a few miles from here, but they are coming, and I wouldn't be surprised to have about a thousand boys and coaches here as our guests. We are not limiting than to Kansas. Kansas City, Missouri, schools and any of the other schools in Missouri are welcome guests.

Well, that is enough of this, Mac. I just wanted to let you know that we are struggling along the basketball highway. And we appreciate all the niceties that you have always been so kind to bestow.

It was good to see you and Helen last Saturday. You both looked swell and happy, although I think you are working too hard for a guy that has all the dough you have. But maybe that is why, when you get it you have to work to keep it. You ought to be like me - not worry about it, but just work anyhow.

With lots of good luck, I am

Sincerely yours,